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At Tabusintac and Negune Stations, the masts and sheds for the front Range
Lights were carried away, and at the latter place, the embankment around the mairn
building was also partially washed away. At Fox Island a width of 100 feet wa-
washed away from the front of the Island; the Keeper's dwelling removed from its
foundations and damiged, and the inner Range Light Building broken up. At
Sheldrake Island, the front Beacon was broken up and the back one canted.
Arrangements will shortly be made for the thorough repair of the damago before the
opening of navigation, and it is estimated that the sum of $2,000 will be roquirod for
this purpose.

The following changes have occurred in the Keepership of the Lights and Fog-
Whistles of this Division since the date of last Report, viz. :-

By 0. C. of the 14th January last, Mr. Charles P. Hamm was appointed Keopor
of the new Lighthouse at Musquaslh, at a salary of $300 per annum.

By O. C. of the 16th May, Mr. Pacifique Loger was appointed Keeper of the
Beacon Lights on Richibucto Beach, at a salary of $200 per annum.

By O. C. of the 25th June, Mr. Hilarion Roy was appointed keeper of the noW
Lighthouse at Petit Rocher, at a salary of $150 per annum.

By O. C. of the 29th October, Mr. Walter B. McLaughlin, who had served 26
years as Keeper of the Light on the exposed station of Gannet bock, was transferred
to the charge of the new Lighthouse at South-West Head, Grand Manan, at a salary
of $500 per annum.

By O. C. of the 29th October, Mr. Samuel Craig, Engineer of the Fog-
Trumpot at La Tête Passage, was transferred to Head Harbour, and appointed
Keeper of the Lighthouse, and Engineer of Fog-Whistle, at a salary $700 per annum,
and Mr. Henry McLaughlin, Keeper of Head Harbour Lighthouse, was transferred
to the charge of the ne wv Lighthouse erected at Grand Ilarbour, at a salary of $400
per annum.

By O. C. of the 6th November last, Mr. Neil Seoly was appointed Engineer of
the Fog-Whistle at La Tête Passage, at a salary of $400, in the room of Mr. Samuel
Craig, transferred to Hoad Harbour.

By O. C. of the 4th December, Mr. John Conly, who had formerly served
as Keeper of Machias Soal Island Lighthouse, and who had been placed on the
superannuated list, when it was found necessary to appoint a qualified Engineer to
take charge of the Fog-Whistle and Lighthouse, was appointed to take charge of the
Lighthouse on Sand Reef, Passamaquoddy Bay, in the room of Mr. James Clark,
deceased, at a salary of $350 per annum. Mr. Conly's pension cf $200 ceased with
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